
Peter’s Pence 
October 2014 

The Vision of St. Peter’s Episcopal Church is to Love All as Christ Loves Us. Our Mission is to be a 
Joyful, Welcoming Community that Expresses the Redeeming Love of God in Christ through the Ministry, 

Gifts and Spiritual Development of Every Person. 
 

October 2014 
 
Dear St. Peter’s, 
 
Yesterday we baptized Christopher Repp—it was a glorious day!  Baptisms seem to be the time and place when the 
Church is most truly that which she was created to be; we who are gathered in the pews know our calling more fully 
and truthfully in that moment than we do in any other.  So often we think of baptism as a set of promises taken on by 
the person who is being baptized, or by the family of an infant or child who is too young to speak for themselves.  And, 
yes, there is some real truth in that perspective.  But, more importantly, baptism is about the promises we take on as a 
church community. 
 
William Willimon is a well-known bishop in the United Methodist Church; currently, he is the Professor of the Practice 
of Christian Ministry at Duke Divinity School.  In his book Remember Who You Are: Baptism, a Model for Christian 
Life, he explains the responsibility of the baptizers in this way: 
 

It is the church which was told to “Go, make disciples…baptizing…teaching.”  The church bears the task of 
making disciples, not individuals.  Baptism is the church’s proclamation and experience that we are who we 
are because God has first chosen us and loved us and called us into his Kingdom.  The burden of baptism is 
more on the baptizers than the ones being baptized. 

 
Sometimes I think that we in the church shift the burden of baptism off our backs and onto the backs of the 
persons being baptized because we doubt that we have the ability to be God’s instruments in the task of 
“making disciples.”  We doubt that God could use people like us to convert other people.  We tell the person 
being baptized [or the parents] that it is all up to them.  This is not only irresponsible but biblically indefensible.  
It is the church which has been entrusted with the task of making disciples.  Christianity is not a do-it-yourself, 
home correspondence course in salvation.  My salvation is always a gift, something which is received from 
God and from god working through other people.
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At baptism, more than any other time, we are hit between the eyes with the tremendous responsibility that we, as  a 
community of those who have been baptized and are now the baptizers, bear each and every time we gather for 
baptism.  In the sacred proclamation that we belong to God—each and every one of us, claimed as God’s very own—
we also realize our call to figure out together what it means to live as God’s people in the here and now, what it looks 
like to follow Jesus.   
 
There is a moment in the service when we are asked if we will support the person who is being baptized in their life in 
Christ, and we as a church family reply “We will” with vigor and affection.  That moment is not disconnected from the 
other moments in our life together—from the gathering for bible study, or volunteering in the food pantry, or 
chaperoning a youth trip, or providing rides for parishioners who are unable to drive, or giving generously of our money 
so that we can afford educational materials for our children and nursery workers for our infants.  All of these things are 
included in those two words:  “We will.” 
 
As a community, may we bear that responsibility with joy, love, and grace. 
 
Peace, 
Teri   
 

 
1
 William Willimon, Remember Who You Are: Baptism, a Model for Christian Life (Upper Room: Nashville TN, 1980) 

38. 
 

 

 

 



October 2014 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Please contact the Parish Administrator to reserve a room.   
Jeanetta.Darley@stpetersconway.com   

501-329-8174 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
5:30-7p EYC/JEYC 
5:30p Fledglings 
Writing Group   
7p Holy Eucharist  
& Prayers for 
Healing 
 

2 
5:30-7p Servant 
Leadership 
7p Prince St Pipe 
Band. PH 

3 
4p Conway 
Locally Grown/ 
PH 
 

4 
9a Food Pantry 
 

5 
7a-12p Services 
2p Inquirer 
3:30p Blessing of 
the Animals 
4:30p Refugee 
Support 
6p Contemplative 
Fellowship  
 

6 
12p Bible Study 
12p Homeschool 
6p NA/ Library 
7p Journey Into 
Silence  

7 
6p Canterbury 
College Ministry 
7p College 
Dinners 
 

8 
5:30-7p EYC/JEYC 
5:30p Fledglings 
Writing Group   
7p Holy Eucharist  
& Prayers for 
Healing 
 

9 
7p Prince St Pipe 
Band. PH  

10 
4p Conway 
Locally Grown/ 
PH 
 
 

11 
9a Food Pantry 
 

12 
7a-12p Services 
2p Inquirer 
4:30p Refugee 
Support 
5p Dream Group 
6p Contemplative 
Fellowship 

13 
12p Bible Study 
12p Homeschool 
6p NA/ Library 
7p Journey Into 
Silence 
 

14 
6p Canterbury 
College Ministry 
7p College 
Dinners 
 
 

15 
5:30-7p EYC/JEYC 
5:30p Fledglings 
Writing Group   
7p Holy Eucharist  
& Prayers for 
Healing 
 

16 
5:30-7p Servant 
Leadership 
7p Prince St Pipe 
Band. PH  

17 
4p Conway 
Locally Grown/ 
PH 
 
 
 

18 
9a Food Pantry 
 

19 
7a-12p Services 
2p Inquirer 
4:30p Refugee 
Support 
6p Contemplative 
Fellowship 

20 
12p Bible Study 
12p Homeschool 
6p NA/ Library 
7p Journey Into 
Silence 

21 
6p Canterbury 
College Ministry 
7p College 
Dinners 
 

22 
5:30-7p EYC/JEYC 
5:30p Fledglings 
Writing Group   
7p Holy Eucharist  
& Prayers for 
Healing 
7p Finance Meeting 
 
 

23 
5:30-7p Servant 
Leadership 
7p Prince St Pipe 
Band. PH  

24 
4p Conway 
Locally Grown/ 
PH 
 

25 
9a Food Pantry 
 
 

26 
Bishop's Visit  
7a-12p Services 
12p Oktoberfest 
4:30p Refugee 
Support 
4:30p Vestry 
5p Dream Group 
6p Contemplative 
Fellowship 

27 
12p Bible Study 
12p Homeschool 
5p Interfaith 
Discussion 
Group 
6p NA/ Library 
7p Journey Into 
Silence 
 

28 
6p Canterbury 
College Ministry 
7p College 
Dinners 
 

29 
5:30-7p Trunk-r-
Treat 
5:30p Fledglings 
Writing Group   
7p Holy Eucharist  
& Prayers for 
Healing 

30 
5:30-7p Servant 
Leadership 
7p Prince St Pipe 
Band. PH 

31 
4p Conway 
Locally Grown/ 
PH 
 

 



Christian Formation 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
8:45 am Early Christianity: The Experience of the Divine (Library) 
Early Christianity is viewed as it appears in the New Testament and other early literature. The 
emphasis is upon religious experience, and what accounts for its continuing strength in what is called 
a "Post Christian World." What were the forces driving the phenomenal growth of Christianity in the 
first century? How did religious experience take on new forms as Christianity developed during the 
next three centuries? A video lecture series presented by Professor Luke Johnson of Emory 
University is used as the source of discussion for this series. 
 
 
9:50 am Adult Forum (Library)  
Sept 7  The Conway Community’s Responses to the Crisis on the U.S.-Mexican Border   
              Nancy Allen will lead this discussion. 
Sept 14-28   Dr. Anne Goldberg, Associate Professor Anthropology at Hendrix College will lead  
  discussions of “Borderlands” and help us think about the challenges and opportunities  
  created by life at the borders. 
 
 
10 am Family Formation 
Family Formation is a multi-generational spiritual formation experience for families with children ages 
3-18.  Our mission is to honor families by providing an innovative program for our children, youth, and 
their caregivers, that helps them connect with each other, Christ, and the Episcopal tradition. Through 
Family Formation we hope to encourage families in how to find joy in fellowship, be the personal 
presence and witness of God to the world and to approach the sacred with wonder. 
 
Family Formation for ages 3-Adult will take place each Sunday in the Parish Hall from 10:00 - 10:45.  
Nursery Care for children ages 6-months through 3 years is available for the 9:00 and 11:00 services 
and during Family Formation. 



Come Learn About the Episcopal Church! 
 

Would you like to learn more about the Episcopal 
Church?  Whether you are new to our congregation 
or have been a part of St. Peter’s for a long time, 
you’re invited to attend Inquirer Classes!  We will 
meet at 2 pm in the St. Peter’s library.  Please join us 
for any topics that peak your interest.  These classes are especially important (and 
required) for those planning to be confirmed or received into the Episcopal Church 
when the bishop visits St. Peter’s on October 26th.  The remaining topics and 
corresponding facilitators are: 
 
October 7  The Bible in the Episcopal Church  
   Dave Daily 
October 12  Mission and Ministry (Finding Your Place in the Episcopal Church)  
   Merry Helen Hedges 
October 19th  The History of St. Peter’s, Conway 
   Warren Readnour 

 
 
Blessing of the Animals - Sunday, October 5, 3:30pm 

 

Join us Sunday, October 5 at 3:30 pm for The Blessing of 
the Animals on the lawn behind the parish hall. All animals 
great and small, regardless of denomination or feather, 
are invited (properly restrained, please) to celebrate the 
sacredness of all life.  
 

Drive to benefit Conway Animal Welfare Unit  
Please help support Conway's forgotten pet population by 
bringing one of the following items: dry dog or cat food, 
dog biscuits, kitty litter, collars, old blankets and towels. 

 
 
Bishop's Visit & Oktoberfest - Sunday, October 27 

 
Bishop of Arkansas, The Rt Rev Larry Benfield will be present 
at all services.  Following the 11am service, join us for brats as 
we celebrate Oktoberfest in the outside altar area.  
 

 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
It's Trunk-or-Treat time! Help make 
this year's family friendly event a 
ghoulish good time! 
You can help with this years event 
in the the following areas: 
Host a Trunk of Candy during the 
event 
Sign-up to help face paint or host 
games 
Volunteer to bake for our Bake 
Sale to raise money for Camp 
Mitchell scholarships 
Bring a young neighbor or friend 
who would enjoy the event 
 

Look for the sign-up sheet and more info in the lobby this Sunday 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Date: 9/29/14  Month/Year Reported: September 2014 
 

   Returning  New  Total 

Households 178   49  227 

Adults 65+ 49   5  54 

Adults 18-64 278   81  359 

Children 0-17 185   49  234 

 

Thanks to everyone who came out and supported the food pantry at the Stoby’s Pancake Fundraiser this 
month. And thanks to Stoby’s for allowing us to use their restaurant and providing us with the supplies we 
need! We ended up with a net profit of $741. Not quite as good as last year, but still a success. I think 
September is a tough month on many people, with busy school schedules and activities. So we may try to 
plan this for July or August next year. We had a lot more walk-ins this year than in years past so I think that 
advertising on Facebook and the signs in front of Stoby’s are a good source of advertising for the pantry.   
 
Our next fundraiser will be for the Thanksgiving baskets. We are getting geared up to start planning for that 
so you’ll be seeing a turkey running around the church before too long. That is always a pretty intense 
fundraiser and requires a lot of dedicated work from our volunteers. So let me just say up front – thank you 
to everyone who has been involved in the past and who will be helping with the event again this year. This 
is such a great program for the families who use our food pantry. Without the continued support from our 
church members, we would not be able to pull this together each year – so thank you in advance!!!  
 
I mentioned last month that the pantry has been extremely busy this year. We are making more frequent 
trips to the Arkansas Food Bank because of this and have even had to make trips to Chicken City here in 
Conway in order to provide meat each week to our families. Please continue to be generous with your 
donations so we can continue to provide for the families and individuals who need us.  
 
If you would like to learn more about how you can help or know of a family who could benefit from the food 
pantry, please contact me at cdjones1976@yahoo.com. 
 
Thank you, 
Christy Garrett-Jones 
 
 

Food Pantry Shopping List for October 2014 
 

Sunday, October 5, 2014 
2 mac & cheese, 2 Corn muffin Mix, 2 cans green beans 
 
Sunday, October 12, 2014 
2 cans soup, 1 16oz peanut butter, 1 jelly (no glass) 
 
Sunday, October 19, 2014 
2 cans whole kernel corn, 1 box of cereal, 2 ramen noodles 
 
Sunday, October 26, 2014 
2 cans tuna/water, 2 pkg spaghetti pasta, 2 can sauce 

FOOD PANTRY 

mailto:cdjones1976@yahoo.com


Stewardship 
 

 

On Sunday, October 5th, St. Peter’s will kick off our annual giving campaign: “Walking 
the Way.”   Over the course of six weeks, we will journey together in exploring how the 
practice of intentional giving deepens our walk with Christ and supports life-giving 
ministries to our community and beyond.   Your generosity generates mission and 
changes lives.  
 
On October 5, you will receive a letter from the Rev. Teri Daily along with a pledge 
card.  The letter and pledge card will be mailed to anyone unable to attend church on 
that day.   Beginning on Sunday, October 5 and continuing through Sunday, November 
9, the Labyrinth will include reflections written by Episcopal stewardship leaders across 
the country, covering stewardship and faithful giving in connection with the Gospel 
reading of the day.   On November 9th, we will celebrate Commitment Sunday, the 
culmination of the journey, when pledges will be completed and offered as an act of 
worship. 
 
We are praying that your giving will come from a deep abiding sense of gratitude for 
the gift of this community and the gift we have in Jesus, the one who does not leave 
our side in our walk of faith.  Our own walk is deepened when we give not from a 
perspective of “what is my fair share,” or even, “what can I afford”; rather, our faith 
comes alive when we give from a grace-filled and grateful heart.  Giving generously 
gives strength and hope for the journey ahead.   Please contact Warren Readnour 
(wtaylo@conwaycorp.net) or Jerry Adams (jadams@aralliance.org) if you have any 
questions. 
 

mailto:wtaylo@conwaycorp.net
mailto:jadams@aralliance.org


Celebrations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark Smith 7/01 
Mike Gunter 7/02 

Wade Simpson 7/02 
Sarah Gunter 7/03 
Cullen Woods 7/03 

Marcia Bernauer 7/04 
Martha Denson 7/04 

Bill Tsutsui 7/09 
Heather Wilson 7/11 

Chris Knife 7/12 
Gary Lee 7/12 

Carl Purdy 7/13 
Corey Readnour 7/15 

Judy Adams 7/17 
Mitchell Tice 7/18 

Caroline Hansen 7/19 
"B" Ashcraft 7/20 
Dale Roger 7/20 

Eric Hutchinson 7/21 
Rob Reid 7/21 

LeRoy Hendricks 7/22 
Julie McVey 7/22 

Karen McNutt 7/23 
Louise Wilcox 7/24 
Dorothy Duvall 7/26 

Dunn Jones 7/27 
Kelly Hale 7/28 

Ashton Morris 7/28 
Ron McConnell 7/30 

 

Birthdays 
10/2 Jenny Pryor  
10/5 Francesca Redditt  
10/6 BT Jones  
10/6 Pam Neuhofel  
10/10 Erik Urban  
10/14 Jayme Stone 
10/15 Banyon Reid  
10/17 Ed Evans  
10/18 Tom McNutt  
10/18 Micaela Oeste  
10/18 Peggy Price  
10/18 Julia Readnour  
10/19 Gus Blum  
10/20 Will Elder  
10/22 Jane Harris 
10/26 Mathilda Hatfield  
10/27 Russell Ean Bryan  
10/27 George Coleman  
10/27 Rodney Kilduff  
10/30 Debbie Bell  
10/30 Mike Schaefer  
10/30 Susan Sobel  
10/30 Catherine Thompson  
10/31  Matt Looney  
10/31 Brian Johnson 

Anniversaries 
Eric & Sarah  Bryan  
10/1 
George & Stacey Coleman 
10/1 
Scott & Jeannie Stroth 
10/8 
Tom & Els Strickland 
10/12 
Mike & Kelley King 
10/14 
Dale & Kitson Roger 
10/20 
Eric Jones & Paul McCowan 
10/21 
Ed & Patsy Evans 
10/21 
Brian & Lenka Johnson 
10/25 
Jack & Debra Looney 
10/25 
 



Prayers of the People 

 

Sunday, October 5, 2014 

The People of St. Peter’s and visitors with us this Sunday.  We give thanks John, Kate & John 

Shute, Scott, Tracy, Walker & Wade Simpson, Chris Smith, Norma Smothers, Will, Toni, Riley & 

Madison Smothers, Kenith, Susan & Harper Sobel, Jerry & Mary Southard, Jonathan Spinks. 

We give thanks for Greenbrier United Methodist. 

We give thanks for our Hospitality Guild. 

We give thanks for The Church in Wales & The Most Rev. Dr Barry Morgan Archbishop of Wales & 
Bishop of Llandaff.  Rev. Tomas Calel and The Holy Cross of Mt. Calvary in Balanya.  For the lay 
children of St. Martin in the Fields, Philadelphia. 

Sunday, October 12, 2014 

The People of St. Peter’s and visitors with us this Sunday.  We give thanks Kathryn Spinks, 

Suzanne Sprague, Gray Standridge, Rachel & Ella Standridge, Susan Standridge, Wayne, Ellen, 

Susunnah & Adam Stengel, Debbie Steward, Jayme, David & Andrew Stone, Els Strickland. 

We give thanks for Salem United Methodist. 

We give thanks for our Events Team. 

We give thanks for The Church of the Province of West Africa & The Most Rev. Dr Daniel Sarfo 

Primate & Metropolitan, CPWA; Archbishop of the Internal province of Ghana and Bishop of 

Kumasi.  Rev. Miguel Salanic and James of Jerusalem in Chimaltenago (chee-malt-in-ango) and 

St. Andrew's in St. Andrew's Itzapa (it-zap-a).  For the lay ministries of St. Martin in the Fields, 

Philadelphia. 

Sunday, October 19, 2014 

The People of St. Peter’s and visitors with us this Sunday.  We give thanks for Scott, Jeannie, Sam, 

Jack & Britt Stroth, Mark, Dawn Marie, Lillian & Laura Sullivan, William Swartz, Fred & Sherry 

Tanner, Roger & Kay Taylor, Brad, Gina, Hutson, Parker, Berris & Cooper Teague. 

We give thanks for Vilonia United Methodist. 

We give thanks for our Newcomers Ministry. 

We give thanks for The Church in the Province of the West Indies & The Most Rev. & The Hon Dr 

John Holder Archbishop of West Indies & Bishop of  Barbados.  Right Rev. Armando Guerra, 

Boshop of Guatemala and the Primate of the Anglican Church of Central America.  For the 

community of St. Martin in the Fields, Philadelphia. 

Sunday, October 26, 2014 

The People of St. Peter’s and visitors with us this Sunday.  We give thanks for Truitt, Nancy, Linda 

Jones, Katie & Catherine Thompson, Rita & Nick Toal, Tommy Trussell & Amanda Moore, Bill 

Tsutsui & Marjorie Swan, Kathleen, Henrey, Kate Shute, John Shute, Sean & Connor Van Lierop. 

We give thanks for Wesley United Methodist. 

We give thanks for our Men's Group. 

We give thanks for The Church of Ceylon (E-P to the Archbishop of Canterbury) Colombo - 

(Ceylon) & The Rt Rev Dhiloraj Ranjit Canagasabey and Kurunagala - (Ceylon) & The Rt Rev Greg 

Shantha Kumar Francis. The Bishops of the Anglican Communion and the altar ministires at St. 

Martin in the Fields, Philadelphia. 

 
 



Liturgical Ministers 

 
Liturgical Ministers Schedule 

Sunday, October 5, 2014 

Ministry Team 
#1 

7:30am  
Rite I 

9:00am 
Enriching w/ Music 

11:00am 
Rite II 

Lectors Nathan Greer Kristina Ward Isabel Rucker 
Parker Teague 

Greeters Miles Greer 
Jerusalem Greer 

Madolyn Ward  
Jeffery Ward 

Hutson Teague  
Brad Teague 

Coffee Host Entire Team Entire Team Entire Team 

Ushers   Kate Shute 
Rachel Lance 

Cooper Teague 
Wylie Greer 

Oblationers   Readnours Christopher Walters 
Olivia Larson 

Eucharistic Minister    

Eucharistic Visitors   Dan Allen 

Vestry Counters   Carolyn Scott 
Sylvia Walker 

Acolytes  AM: Rose McGarrity 
C: Madeline Leicht 
G: Dillon Leicht 

AM: Rose McGarrity 
C: Rose McGarrity 
T: Elise McGarrity 
T: Sam Stroth 

Altar Guild Team 1 

Sunday, October 12, 2014 

Ministry Team 
#2 

7:30am  
Rite I 

9:00am 
Enriching w/ Music 

11:00am 
Rite II 

Lectors    

Greeters    

Coffee Host    

Ushers    

Oblationers    

Eucharistic Minister    

Eucharistic Visitors   Joe Arn 

Vestry Counters    

Acolytes  AM: Wilson Daily 
C: Rachel Lance 
 

AM: Wilson Daily 
C: Matthew Hrenchir 
T: Riley Smothers 
T: Sarah Roger 

Altar Guild Team 1 

Sunday, October 19, 2014 

Ministry Team 
#3 

7:30am  
Rite I 

9:00am 
Enriching w/ Music 

11:00am 
Rite II 

Lectors    

Greeters    

Coffee Host    

Ushers    

Oblationers    

Eucharistic Minister    

Eucharistic Visitors   The Esserts 

Vestry Counters    

Acolytes  AM: Mike Moses 
C: Bob Essert 
 

AM: Mike Moses 
C: Parker Teague 
T: Berris Teague 
T: Cooper Teague 

Altar Guild Team 1 

 

 



Liturgical Ministers (continued) 

 

Sunday, October 26, 2014 

Ministry Team 
#4 

7:30am  
Rite I 

9:00am 
Enriching w/ Music 

11:00am 
Rite II 

Lectors    

Greeters    

Coffee Host    

Ushers    

Oblationers    

Eucharistic Minister    

Eucharistic Visitors   Nita Brown 

Vestry Counters    

Acolytes  AM: Rose McGarrity 
C: Kate Shute 

AM: Rose McGarrity 
C: Rose McGarrity 
T: Elise McGarrity 
T: Sarah Roger 

Altar Guild Team 1 

 
 
 
 
 
 
St. Peter’s Episcopal Church 
Financial Statement 
January 1 through September 30, 2014 

 
Income 
 
Support for Operations:    $226,048.47 
Project and Program Income:   $100,936.24 
Diocesan Grant Income:    $20,508.00 
 
Total Income:     $347,492.71 
 
 
Expense 
 
Personnel Expenses:    $186,815.85 
Church Operating Expenses:   $94,313.63 
Project and Program Expenses:   $119,456.45 
 
Total Expenses:     $400,585.93 
 
 
Overall Year-to-date Net Surplus/Deficit: $53,093.22 

 

 



The Vestry has not yet voted on and accepted the minutes from our August meeting. 
 

St. Peter’s Episcopal Church 
Vestry Summary 
July 27, 2014 

 
Attendees: Liz Larson, Carolyn Scott, Kitson Roger, Jerry Adams, Teri Daily, Sylvia Walker, Kelley 
King, John Shute, Jerusalem Greer, Jeanetta Darley, Warren Readnour, Scotty Bell 
 
Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting: Jerry made a motion that we accept minutes with 
changes.  The motion was seconded and all approved.  
 
Welcome Jerusalem: Teri Daily.   
 
Committee and Ministry Reports 
1. Finance Committee: John Shute presented financial statements on behalf of the Finance 

Committee.  Pledges for operations are basically on track.  Non-pledged gifts have gone down @ 
$8K from last year. The amount placed in the budget for this category is an estimate, an average. 
Repairs and Maintenance: most of this figure consists of the new roof and a/c repairs.  Capital 
Campaign spreadsheet:  some adjustments will be made to bring us up to date.  We are currently 
approximately halfway through the three year campaign.   

 
Inadvertently, we have not been pulling out of the Capital Campaign Fund all of money that was 
designated for operational expenses each month.  (In other words, we’ve been covering some 
expenses without the need for Capital Campaign funds.)  Teri asked the vestry if, going forward, 
we want to pull out what was originally designated, or what we are exactly using to pay Jerusalem 
package.  The decision was made to transfer the funds needed for Jerusalem’s package from 
Capital Campaign funds  to operations each month, and we will revisit this issue should finances 
become tight.  Scotty made a motion to accept financials as presented.  The motion was seconded 
and all approved.  

 
2. Youth, Children and Family Ministry: Jerusalem Greer.  We are going to try something called 

Family Formation this fall, and this will occur in the parish hall each week.  This is an 
intergenerational class. The curriculum is called Whirl, and it follows the Lectionary.  The goal is to 
teach about the Lectionary, the liturgical calendar and why we do what we do as Episcopalians.  
After a short breakfast and activity, people will break into age-appropriate groups.  The benefit with 
this program is that families will be together, and to help us feel as one. There will be a video 
demonstration at the upcoming Ministry Fair.   

 
    EYC will now be meeting back in the Parish Hall.  The back yard is also going to be cleaned up to   
    be used.   
 
    A Children, Youth and Family Calendar will be put together instead of separate calendars.  Also,  
    the Family Sunday ministry team will take over one Sunday a month.  
 
    There will be some changes in the classrooms: children will go back to using the two joining  
    classrooms next to the library, and the other classrooms will be used for adult classes. With this   
    said, rooms will need to be painted and the white board will need to be moved.  Also, Teri would       
    like to take the bulletin boards down in the hallway and have the walls painted.  This is long       
    overdue. Scotty said that he can get another white board for us, so the other one won’t have to be     



     moved.  The vestry also discussed time frame, and hiring someone to come in and do the   
     painting.  
 
Old/Continuing Business Items 
1. Courtyard Update: Warren Readnour.  Plans are moving forward, but nothing visible has been 

done.  Steve Hurd’s architectural drawings need to be entered into the church’s database.  There 
have been some concerns that the marble block under the tree has shifted, and it has been 
requested that when it is re-placed, that its orientation be changed.   

 
2. Kitchen Update: Sylvia Walker.  The kitchen is looking amazing, and is almost complete.  Walls 

have been washed down, the stove is being cleaned and Dale is putting tile up as a back splash. 
99% of the project should be done by the end of next week.   

 
3. Ministry Fair: August 24th.   
 
Rector’s Report:  

1. Morgan House Mission Statement: Now that we have been living with the renovated 
property for about a year, some guidelines need to be put down on paper.   A committee will be 
working on a written mission statement.  The committee consists of Warren Readnour, Amanda 
Moore, Carolyn Scott, Jay McDaniel, Merry Helen Hedges, Jerusalem Greer and Teri Daily.  First 
meeting will be August 14th.   

 
2. Stewardship:  Our campaign this year: Walking the Way.  Jerry, Warren and Teri will be 
studying material later this week.  

 

3. EfM Update:  Nita Brown will mentor the Monday evening group.  The Monday afternoon class 
is already maxed out.   

 

4. Robert R. Brown Camp: August 3-7 Teri will be participating this week at Robert R. Brown 
Camp at Camp Mitchell.   

 

5. Jerusalem’s Package: St. Peter’s will be helping the Greers with moving expenses for their 
move to Conway.   

 

6. Vestry Retreat : “Living on the Border of the Holy” by William Countryman has been ordered 
and will be available for Vestry members soon.  The retreat will be at the Wilcox’s lake house.  

 

7. Discernment Committee for Nita Brown: Nita will be starting discernment, and one Vestry 
member will need to be on the committee as a Vestry liaison. 

 

8. More dates: Women’s Retreat September 19-21, Parish Retreat March 6-8: FYI. 
 
Southwest Border Relief:  Nancy Allen.  There will be a fundraiser at The Locals in September to 
raise money for border relief.  There is also a website outlining what is needed right now: 
www.southtexasrefugees.org.  This group has asked for space at the church to collect items to send 

http://www.southtexasrefugees.org/


forward, and the volunteers in this group will oversee donations and sending them on.  The Vestry is 
on board with this effort.   
 
Junior Warden’s Report: Scotty Bell.  The doors on the parish hall have gotten some weather 
stripping to bridge the gap.  Teri asked that those doors be painted with the same paint that was used 
at the Morgan House. Ultimately, the doors need to be replaced.  
 
Morgan House storage building: Scotty talked with Dale about what type of building will work, and 
Dale isn’t sure if we are able to do that because of Conway historic district regulations.   
 
Parish Hall internet: John Shute is installing wireless in the parish hall.  Rally Day is the target date.  
 
Morgan House pest control: A monthly pest control plan will be implemented. 
 
Nursery ceiling:  Plaster from the nursery ceiling is falling.  Scotty will address the immediate needs: 
ceiling and floor. This issue will take some time to evaluate.  In the meantime, nursery will be moved 
to the Christian Ed hallway. 
 
Kitchen renovation: The phone was taken out of the kitchen because it was non-functional.  Sylvia 
also asked about the Rain Bird sprinkler control box, and if it is still used, which it is not. Carolyn said 
that there are other plans in mind for irrigating the courtyard when those renovations are done. Sylvia 
will ask Dale to remove the Rain Bird box.  
 
Senior Warden’s Report: Warren Readnour. Jerusalem did a great job at VBS last week at First 
Presbyterian.   
 
Worship  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Ministry Directory 

 

Worship Services 
Acolytes Kitson Roger, Wilson Daily, & Mike Moses 
Altar Guild Dinah Reed 
Wedding Consultants Donna Hutchinson & Pam Neuhofel 
Eucharistic Ministers Mike Moses 
Newcomers Karen McNutt & Kristi Epps 
Ministry Team Leaders 
Team 1 Dee Sanders 
Team 2 Kelley King 
Team 3 Dee Sanders & Dinah Reed 
Team 4 Dee Sanders 
Adult & Handbell Choir Patty Oeste 
Library Mary Ferguson and Sarah Bryan 
 

Christian Education 
Adult Christian Education Jane Harris, Liz Larson, LeRoy Hendricks, Ann Drake, & Douglas Young 
Family Formation Jerusalem Greer 
Preschool Erika Windsor and Elizabeth Renton 
JEYC & EYC Jerusalem Greer 
Servant Leadership School The Rev. Merry Helen Hedges & Carolyn Scott 
Education for Ministry The Rev. Teri Daily 
Journey Into Silence Douglas Young, Conrad Shumaker, & Jay McDaniel 
Creative Dreaming Class Kim Kelly & Liz Larson 
The Fledglings: A Writing Group Liz Larson & Stephanie Vanderslice 
Monday Noon Bible Study Joe Arn 
Practicing the Way of Jesus Kent Dunson & The Rev. Teri Daily 
 

Outreach 
Foyers Bob & Dee Sanders 
Bethlehem House Dee Sanders 
Food Pantry Christie Jones & Norma Smothers                                                                                   
Canterbury College Ministries Doug & Jenny Knight 
College Dinners Anna McCorquodale, Kim Knight 
Card Ministry Mary Ferguson & Donna Hutchinson 
Eucharistic Visitors Mike Moses & Nita Brown 
Kairos Gail Kirkland 
Cursillo Spiritual Retreat Rita Mackintosh 
Website Upkeep Jeanetta Darley



St. Peter’s Staff 

 
Bishop of the Diocese of Arkansas  
The Rt. Rev. Larry R. Benfield 
Rector  
The Rev. Teri Daily 
Deacon  
The Rev. Merry Helen Hedges 
Minister to Children, Youth and Families 
Jerusalem Greer   
Parish Administrator  
Jeanetta Darley 
Bookkeeper  
Kitson Roger 
Music Director  
Patty Oeste 
Verger 
Mike Moses 
Sexton  
Tammy Heffington 
Canterbury College Ministries 
Doug & Jenny Knight 
 

Vestry 
Sr. Warden Warren Readnour 
Jr. Warden Scotty Bell 
Secretary Kitson Roger  
Treasurer LeRoy Hendricks  
Jerry Adams 
Carolyn Scott 
Douglas Young 
Warren Readnour 
Sylvia Walker 
Kelley King 
Liz Larson 
Jay Ruud 
College Ministry Dinners 
Tristan Oudekierk, Anna McCorquodale, Kaitlyn Callahan, Olivia Goza, Matthew Stewart 
Nursery 
Emily Harris, Katie Larson, Tracy McGarrity 
 
 
 
St. Peter's Episcopal Church 
925 Mitchell St 
Conway, AR 72034 
501-329-8174 
www.stpetersconway.com 


